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LABOR & EMPLOYMENT LAW ALERT 
  
U.S. Court of Appeals decides pharmaceutical sales representatives are 
nonexempt employees 
 
The United States Court of Appeals for the  Second Circuit recently decided in In re Novartis 
Wage and Hour Litigation, (2d Cir. July 6, 2010) No. 09-0437-cv, that outside pharmaceutical 
sales representatives are  nonexempt employees, and are therefore covered by federal wage-
and-hour legislation requiring payment of overtime, among  other  requirements.  This decision 
revived a group of consolidated class action suits for overtime pay in which the District Court had 
granted Novartis’ Motion for Summary Judgment holding that these employees fell under the 
exemptions of the Fair Labor Standards Act (“FLSA”) for outside salespersons and administrative 
employees.   
 
In support of its decision, the Appeals Court relied on the U.S. Department of Labor’s regulations 
defining “outside sales employees” and “administrative employees,” and on the analysis of the 
actual work performed by these employees.   Even though the sales representatives in this case 
visited doctors’ offices to promote Novartis’ products, handed out product samples, and secured 
non-binding commitments from physicians to prescribe these products, they legally could not and 
did not actually sell any of the products to physicians.  The Court held that Novartis’ sales 
representatives did not actually make sales as contemplated by federal law, since there was no 
transfer of products or receipt of payments.  As such, they could not be considered to validly fall 
under the FLSA exemption for outside salespersons. 
 
By the same token, the court rejected Novartis’ argument that their sales representatives fell 
under the administrative exemption under FLSA.  The Court held that Novartis did not allow these 
employees to exercise the necessary discretion or independent judgment for them to fall under 
the administrative exemption.   
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If you have any questions or comments, or wish additional information regarding this matter, 
please contact any of the following attorneys:   
 

Jorge Antongiorgi (787) 250-5659 jab@mcvpr.com 

María Antongiorgi (787) 250-2624 maj@mcvpr.com 

Francisco Chévere (787) 250-5615 fc@mcvpr.com 

Maggie Correa Avilés (787) 250-5621 mc@mcvpr.com 

Alfredo M. Hopgood-Jovet (787) 250-5689 ah@mcvpr.com 

Anita Montaner Sevillano (787) 250-5652 ams@mcvpr.com 

James D. Noël III (787) 250-5673 jdn@mcvpr.com 

Radamés (Rudy) A. Torruella (787) 250-5679 rat@mcvpr.com 

 
 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not 
constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with McConnell 
Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may be formed only by 
express agreement with McConnell Valdes LLC. 
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